Staff Council Minutes
November 10, 2005

2:00 p.m. Fireplace Room

Present:  Pat Allen, Shannon Delaney, Hannah Holler Egea, Mary Harper, Joan Hughes, David Kline, Linda Lally, Cheryl Lewars, Cheryl Love, Leigh Sherrill, Joyce Stephenson, Marilyn Staples, Pat Wheeler, Lucy Burns, Laura Richardson

Absent:  Lynn Bynum, Billy Gant, Jim Vargo, Sarah Justice, Leslie Maxie-Ashford, Bruce Moore, Debi Griffin, Jared Burton

1. Review of minutes from September 15th Staff Council meeting.  Minutes were accepted and will be posted on the Staff Council website.

2. Lynn Bynum was unable to attend the meeting.  Laura e-mailed the Q & A topics raised at the last meeting to Lynn.  The Council reviewed Lynn’s e-mail response.  Concern was raised about the lack of advance notice and information regarding some of the events. Any further questions or concerns can be forwarded to Lynn.

3. E-mail Account – mystaffcouncil@bellarmine.edu.  This inbox will be monitored daily by Linda Lally.  All e-mails will receive an automated response indicating that this is non-confidential form of communication for staff only.  Messages will be forwarded to the Coordinating Committee or appropriate Staff Council member for response.  This e-mail address will only be used to distribute messages about Staff Council events or information.  At Fred Lassiter’s request mystaffcouncil will e-mail Bellarmine Today when there are events where attendance is optional.  The .Staff distribution list will only be used for information that pertains only to Staff (Staff Council nominations, elections and results, link to newsletter, other committee news or events.)  An email from mystaffcouncil to .Staff will be sent every other week to announce upcoming Staff Council events.  Linda Lally will send messages from the mystaffcouncil account.  Any Staff Council member should send email to Linda who will send it out through mystaffcouncil (similar to the Bellarmine Today process).
4. Committee Reports

Communications Committee – The Committee is working on the third newsletter.  Debi Griffin is our Staff Council webmaster, but does not generate copy for the website.  Information for the website should be sent to Debi exactly as it you want it to appear on the site.

Employee Affairs & Benefits Committee – The Committee is currently reviewing the draft Strategic Plan to look for areas that might offer more staff involvement.  After the last Staff Council meeting, one of the tasks suggested was to find ways for staff to have more input in the annual Faculty/Staff Retreat planning.  Several suggestions were made such as: having a half day all-staff retreat earlier in the summer.  The Committee continues to review and research issues related to the welfare and benefits of the university staff.
Social and Staff Development Committee – Joanne Kleinhenz is organizing the Santa Spread Potluck and the Committee will work with Joanne. The date has been set for Tuesday, December 20.  Quick Fit was launched, but didn’t seem to catch on as hoped.  The Lunch & Learn session on healthy backs was well attended.  The next Lunch & Learn will be December 2 on “Sore Feet:  How to Choose Shoes” at 12 Noon in the Fireplace Room.  The last After Hours was held at Shenanigans.  Due to the smoke-filled atmosphere it was suggested that all future After Hours be moved to the Dundee Tavern, which had a larger, less smoky space.
5. Nominating/Elections/Bylaws Committee – Cheryl Love presented the final draft of the Bylaws for the Council’s approval.  Lynn received a copy of the bylaws for review.  A motion was made to ratify the bylaws as presented.  The Council voted to accept the bylaws. The next step will be to forward the bylaws to the President’s Cabinet for approval.

6. Staff Involvement with the Strategic Plan – The current Strategic Plan is still a draft and be revised to align with the new vision presented by Dr. McGowan on October 26th.

The next Staff Council meeting will be Thursday, January 19th at 2 p.m. in the Fireplace Room.  

Lucy announced that the Bellarmine University Christmas Party will be on Sunday, December 11.  Please encourage everyone to attend the music program prior to the dinner.

The meeting adjourned at 2:25 p .m.

